Cape Breton Highlands Golf Club Society
2009 Annual Meeting 

Meeting held St. Johns Hall, North Ingonish  17 January 2010 1300 hrs.

Attending:  Rosemary Larusic, Margie Tubrett, EarlTubrett, Gary Rideiout, Joe Robinson, Graham Hudson, Derick Hawley, Claude Donovan, Leonard Whitty, Ruth McLagan, Michael Scott, Barry MacDonald, Harris MacDonald, Gord Rideout, Ervin Robertson, Terry Grant, John Ashton

Gord Rideout extended welcome to all attending in particular Graham Hudson and Joe Robinson.  He asked Graham to give us an overview of things from his perspective as Golf Course Manager.

a. He felt that although relations and communication between the Club and the Course were good, there may be ways that this could be improved.  One way could be with the setting up a Greens Committee to work with him and his staff on Course issues.  He assures us that concerns we have will be addressed and dealt with.  This has not always been the way it worked in the past but as he says “that was then, this is now”  We may not always get what we want but he and his staff will work with us collaboratively.
b. He asks that he and his staff be advised of who our Tournament Co-Ordinators are for each tournament so they know who to go to when issues surface.

c. The concessionaire has not been contracted for 2010 yet but is in the works.  We have asked him to advise us when the issue is close to being settled so that we may meet with them and address our concerns.  The biggest issue being the meals for our tournaments.  This was a major issue early on this year and needs to be sorted out very early on.  As the concessionaire is the holder of the licence for the food facility, we will absolutely not be allowed to contract out to another party for our meals nor will we be able to do them ourselves.
d. There is nothing new on “Course Restoration.”  Government has not said no, its not going to happen, but neither have they said yes.  Basically that idea is at a standstill.  He has suggested that maybe the Club would want to seek out financial partners and take on a restoration project of our own   ie: possibly redoing the tee boxes (or something similar)
e. The irrigation system will be fully functional by opening day.  They have purchased 3 new fairway mowers and the golf cart tender is closed.  We will have new carts this season.

f. Clifford Robinson has returned as GreensKeeper.  Graham has assured us that Clifford will work with us and will be an integral part of the Greens Committee.

This was all that Graham brought to the meeting and definitely gave us food for thought in some areas.  Gord thanked him for attending.

2009 Annual  Meeting (continued)
Joe Robinson, Highlands Links Director of Golf gave a brief address to the member ship.

a. The 2011 Nova Scotia Junior has been scheduled for Highlands Links 11-14 July 2011.  It will bring in between 144-168 golfers and obviously parents. This will be a major boost to the economy for this time frame.  There will be a cut prior to Sundays final round and general play will resume after all the Juniors have gone out on the 14th.  The Club will be asked to assist in various ways but NSGA runs the event. 
b. Joe has suggested that we use one poster listing all our tournaments on it as opposed to sending out 2 or 3.  

c. His role as Director of Golf as it pertains to our tournaments seems to be working satisfactorily.  Having our tournaments paid for on line was brought up by him as a suggestion.  It was briefly discussed and it was felt that this could lead to other problems that we are not prepared to deal with so the status quo remains.

Gord thanked Joe for his input.

Financial report was tendered and there were no questions.  We did turn a profit in 2009.

Members items

a. The question was raised regarding “Medical Exemptions” and we were assured by President Rideout that all requests for Medical Exemptions have to be made in writing with a Doctors letter as per our existing by laws.

b. The question was asked if we would be able to transfer unsold times in our Labor Day Tournament to the Masters Tournament.  This request will be made in writing to Graham Hudson.

c. In some cases there has been confusion between the Club and Highlands Links management on some issues.  In future as much as possible will be done by letter/memo so that both sides are clear on what is being asked for and given.

d. The Club paid $5000.00 toward the “tent” as a result of extra teams being put in Fathers Day Tournament.  This is a contribution for 2010 as part of our standard dealings with Highlands.  If Highlands Links comes to us with specific request for further purchases, we will address them at that time.  We fully realize that this is an important part of our “partnership” with Highlands.
e. The idea of taking on a “restoration” project is one which the Executive will look at but all felt that it is a reasonable idea.

Executive Members for 2010:

Gord Rideout, Ervin Robertson, Terry Grant, Michael Scott, Earl Tubrett, Jill Humphries, Ruth McLagan, Barry MacDonald, Derick Hawley, Roger Hardy, Gary Rideout
2009 Annual Meeting (continued)

Presidents Report:

2009 was a year of transition, we lost half of the lounge area but we gained a class food concession.  The ladies got their new tee on 18, albeit somewhat uneven.  We partially paid for a tent that is proposed to house functions that can no longer fit into the lounge area.  There were a couple of bumps at the beginning of the season when closure of the lounge area and the computer could not be accessed.  Hopefully as we approach 2010, any problems that arise can be resolved quickly.

Up to 2009 we as a society has dealt with any proposed developments that would directly affect us as a club at arms length.  Often there would be conflicts as to who or how we would be involved.  It would be advisable that any future acquisitions made by the Management of the Golf course that ultimately involves us paying for would firstly need to be approved by our Executive.  If we are continuing to maintain a presence at Highlands Links, we should be operating as a business in any dealings that require our decision to fund a project.  This way there will be no surprises when a purchase is made.

All our tournaments were well attended however we did cancel a Junior Invitational due to poor response as a result of conflicts with other Junior tournaments.  The Fathers Day tournament was completely filled and some confusion arose with course management as there were “green fee’ers” out behind the tournament.  We were of the opinion that there would be no persons put out after the tournament.  The golf course was going to take the profits from cart rentals and hospitality proceeds and allow us to book all times for both days.  This needs to be resolved before we begin scheduling 2010 play.  This type of confusion would also involve both Masters and Labor Day tournaments.
Restoration to Thompsons original design has seen dramatic changes to not only the playability of the Course but also to the removal of many trees that restricted air flow and views of the area.  I expect there will be more but as of right now we haven’t had any updates.  

Tournament dates for 2010 have been set and we hope to include a Junior Invitational that does not conflict with other Junior Tournaments.

As we look to 2011 and the Junior Provincial Tournament we will be striving to arrange with Bell Bay and/or Cheticamp to have them hopefully accommodate some of our members on the dates of the Junior Provincial Tournament at a reasonable rate.

Our Executive has been set for 2010 and there is one vacant position.  If anyone is interested in joining the Executive, give me a call.  

The website is up and running and John Ashton is continuing to try and keep it as current as possible with relative and pertinent information.
Gord Rideout 

President 2009
